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November 27, 2019 

 
 

NOTICE TO ALL REGISTERED ACCOUNT HOLDERS 
 

 
Re: GM Forward Facing Camera Calibration 
 
GM is changing several of their forward facing camera calibration documents in 
order to align with their upcoming Advanced Driver Assistance Systems (ADAS) 
calibration position statement. At this time, there is no scheduled date of release 
for the GM ADAS calibration position statement. 
 
In the interest of proper repair, MPI recommends that repair shops research and 
follow the most current OEM repair information for calibration requirements and 
procedures. 
 
Previously, GM’s forward facing camera module calibration procedures led to 
confusion regarding self-calibration. To clarify, MPI defines “self-calibration” as any 
calibration process that does not require: 

• A scan tool 
• Physical targets 
• Specialized equipment or training 

 
With rapid changes in vehicle technology, MPI will continue to support the 
Manitoba repair trade. If you have any questions about this notice, please contact 
Estimatics using the Repair Shop Support Line. 
 
For further information about MPI’s rules for calibration, refer to the Advanced 
Driver Assistance Systems (ADAS) Calibration Estimating Standard. 

 

https://mpipartners.ca/contact.html
https://mpipartners.ca/restricted/ES/pdf/ES-AdvancedDriverAssistanceSystemsADASCalibration.pdf
https://mpipartners.ca/restricted/ES/pdf/ES-AdvancedDriverAssistanceSystemsADASCalibration.pdf
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